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WEST CENTRAL FLORIDA RYAN WHITE CARE COUNCIL
WOMEN, INFANT, CHILDREN, YOUTH AND FAMILIES (WICY&F) COMMITTEE
METRO WELLNESS- TAMPA/YBOR CITY
THURSDAY, APRIL 23, 2015
10:00 A.M. – 11:30 A.M.
MINUTES

	CALL TO ORDER
	The meeting was called to order by Marylin Merida, Co-Chair at 10:12 am

	ATTENDANCE


	Members Present: Brandice Corriveau, Mary Frances Jones, Mabel Gonzalez, Janet Kitchen,  Marylin Merida, Fanya Excellent-Sergent , Barbara Szelag, Ayakao Watkins, Mona Wright 
Members Absent: Ryan Brenn, Stephanie Lugo, Guttenberg Pierre Jr.
Guests Present: Joe Parramore, Paula Delgado, Kierra Mitchell, Ingrid Greaves
Grantee Staff Present: None
Lead Agency Staff Present: None
Health Council Staff Present: Lisa Nugent

	CHANGES TO AGENDA
	There were no changes made to the agenda.

	ADOPTION OF MINUTES


	The minutes for March 26, 2015 were approved unanimously. (M: Watkins, S: Wright).

	CARE COUNCIL REPORT
	Joe Parramore gave the Care Council report for the meeting held on April 1, 2015 at the Children’s Board of Hillsborough County. 

Aubrey Arnold reported that his office is awaiting the full amount of the grant award for the 2015-2016 grant year. A partial award of $7,739,765.00 was received which includes Minority AIDS Initiative and formula funding. The balance is expected between now and May 2015. Aubrey expects the award amount to be the same as last year. 

Aubrey shared that a Request for Applications (RFA) continues for a replacement to CAREWare. Proposals are due April 2nd and presentations are expected in mid-April. The new system will be in place by July 1. 

Demarcus Holden announced that Part B’s fiscal year begins today on April 1, 2015.  All contracts have been executed and signed and are posted in CAREWare. 

Demarcus noted several staffing changes in Tallahassee and locally. The local data manager, Stephanie, resigned. All questions should be directed to Demarcus for the time being.

Lisa Nugent announced that the new Care Council website has launched and encouraged all to view it at www.TheCareCouncil.org. Lisa also showed the Council new flyers that came in and encouraged members to use them to recruit people to the Care Council. 

Two new member applications were presented and passed by acclamation. The Care Council welcomed Ray Torres and Kimberly Molnar as voting members. 

Sara Sullivan presented the Part B Assessment of the Administrative Mechanism (AAM) at Care Council for informational purposes. Part B is not required to participate in the AAM but does so to remain transparent and to be consistent with Part A. 

The provider survey and interviews showed improvement in overall satisfaction from previous years. The Care Council and RPARC survey showed that the majority of members were satisfied with communication, administrative, and the efficiency of the Lead Agency. 

The Women, Infants, Children, Youth, and Families Committee are planning their Annual Mother’s Day event for May 8, 2015 in St. Pete from 11a-2p. More information will be shared once details are finalized. 

David Cavalleri and Sara Sullivan distributed the AAM survey for Care Council members on the Part A program. The same survey will be distributed to members of RPARC.  Members were able to ask questions and were given several minutes to complete the survey and return it to David and Sara.

The next Care Council meeting will be May 6, 2015.



	P&E/RPARC REPORT
	Marylin Merida gave a brief P&E/RPARC report. The Planning and Evaluation committee met on April 9, 2015 and RPARC was cancelled in April. 
The committee reviewed the final version of the HIV Care Continuum for the local area and the state release by the Florida Department of Health. 

Members discussed local success with linkage to care. USF’s SMILE Program and the state’s linkage to care coordinators at the local department of health and in the prison system have contributed to the area’s numbers. 

Members reviewed the continuums for each area of the state and by special population. For planning purposes, the committee noted that there are lower rates of linkage to care, statewide, for the following groups: urban areas, black MSM, Hispanic MSM, youth 13-24, and black heterosexuals. 

Adolescent care and youth adherence were discussed by the committee. Funding sources for adolescent care include Part D, Medicaid, Part A, etc. 

Members discussed gaps including health literacy issues, lack of health education, in-migration and out-migration. 

The set of HIV Continuum slides is available on the Florida Department of Health’s website.

WICY&F members discussed mentoring programs and Part D’s In The Mix project.


	MOTHER’S DAY EVENT
	The date for the Mother’s Day event is May 8th from 11a-2pm at Suncoast Hospice/Empath Health in St. Pete. The event will be a tea party just like last year’s event in Tampa. Members were asked to gather tea cups with saucers and tea pots for the event. 
AIDS Healthcare Foundation (AHF) is paying for the tea and the meal. The committee will use the same style of round table discussion to obtain feedback from the clients as was used in 2014. 
The invitation has been distributed to members and is posted on the Care Council’s Facebook page. 



	YOUTH CONCERNS/ UPDATE
	This portion of the agenda was tabled due to time. 


	COMMUNITY CONCERNS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS
	Marylin handed out a slide/handout on the HIV/AIDS epidemic in Florida that was previously distributed at Planning and Evaluation Committee.
Positively U, Inc. is asking for unwanted household items.

Dining Out For Life Tampa Bay is April 28th, 2015.

Announcements for upcoming events will be shared via the Ryan White Information Share email. 



	ADJOURNMENT
	The meeting was adjourned at 11:33 am.
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